Town of Meridian Hills

Minutes of Town Council Special Meeting

December 31, 2008
 

President Rush called the special meeting of the Meridian Hills Town Council to order at 8:30am.  The meeting was held at Holliday Park Nature Center.

In Attendance:

Jim Rush, President

Terry O’Brien, Councilor






Walter Freihofer, Councilor
There was a motion to approve the recommendation from the Land Use Committee to not support nor oppose the variance petition for the property at 464 E. 75th Street, Case No. 2008-DV1-069, subject to the following conditions:
· The Grant shall be subject to the Site Plan file dated February 6, 2009.
· The type of fence approved along the 75th Street frontage is the combination of wrought iron style fencing with brick/stone columns as shown on the Site Plan.  In the case where repairs and/or replacement of part or all of the fence components is necessary, but identical materials are no longer reasonably available, minor changes in the design of the fence (and the use of different materials which are substantially similar in appearance to the original) shall be permitted without the need of a new variance so long as the height of the fence nor the height or width of the columns exceed the heights (or height/widths) as shown on the Site Plan.
· The portion of the existing wire mesh fence along the East line of the site which is 48 inches tall and extends South of the South (front) wall of the home is actually the only portion of said fence which requires a variance; and that portion of said fence may be repaired, replaced, or reconstructed only using a similar wire mesh style fence not more than 48 inches tall.   In no case shall a solid or privacy style fence or wall be installed along said East line which extends South of the South (front) wall of the home.
· No fence which is constructed along the East line of the site shall extend any closer to 75th Street than is shown on the February 6, 2009 Site Plan.    
· Prior to November 1, 2009, the owner shall install at least two groupings of new plants between the fence along the 75th street frontage approved by the Variance, and the North Right-of-Way line for 75th Street.   Each such grouping of plants shall consist of not less than five (5) plants (shrubs, trees, bushes, or decorative grasses, each suitable for planting beneath the canopy of the existing trees in these areas).   At least one such grouping of plants shall be located West of the driveway, and at least one such grouping of plants shall be located East of the driveway. 

After discussion, the motion was approved 3-0.

There was additional discussion regarding 2009 objectives within the Town.  No action was taken.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 9:45am
Respectfully submitted,

John H.R Taylor

Clerk-Treasurer

Town of Meridian Hills

